# Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting TATTERSETT PARISH COUNCIL

\_\_\_\_\_\_

**DATE:** Monday 2<sup>nd</sup> March 2020

**TIME:** 7:00pm

**PLACE:** The Green Park Centre, Wicken Green

PRESENT: Anthony Duckworth Chad (Chairman) Paul Flint (Vice Chairman) Daniel Addison Richard

Pillinger Jill Insley Philip Nice (Councillors)

Linda Arthur (Clerk)

Cllr Tom Fitzpatrick (County Councillor)

Cllr Nigel Housden (North Norfolk District Council)

PUBLIC: 3

\_\_\_\_\_

# 1. Welcome by the Chairman at 7.05 pm.

#### 2. To receive apologies for absence

Apologies received from Kieran Evennett and Tricia Hartley-Palmer .

# 3. To receive declarations of interest in items on the agenda and requests for dispensation

There were no new declarations of interest.

#### 4. Meeting Adjourned by Chairman at 7.06pm

# Wicken Green Report given by Mark White

The report included

- Update on Tyre Mountain Wicken Green Management have written to Jerome Mayhew MP reminding him of his responsibilities for the safety of residents and to the public purse in the event of a major incident.
- Information on new unsatisfied County Court Judgements regarding two companies, TP7 and Pagworth Leather Goods, both connected to the same local business owner.
- Mark White expressed his frustration at the poor state of the TPC website. The Clerk explained
  that the site had many problems that could not be resolved, making it impossible to post
  important information and that a new site was to be developed in the near future.
- Update on the proposed land purchase project
- Information regarding the winter tree safety survey and proposed action

# Report via Email from Lucy Garrett on Proposed Play Park

Lucy reported that

• A quotation was imminent

Linda Arthur

Clerk to Tattersett Parish Council Email: Tattersettclerk@gmail.com

- Once agreed a deposit of 30% would be required before the installation could be progressed
- The Council agreed to pay the 30% proposed by Paul Flint, seconded by Richard Pillinger.

# 5. The meeting reconvened by the Chairman at approximately 7.20 pm.

Daniel Addison arrived at 7.15pm

# 6. To approve the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9th December 2019

The minutes were **AGREED** by the Council and signed by the Chairman as a true record.

# 7. Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9th December 2019

All matters were covered on the agenda.

# 8. Report from Wicken Green Village Management Committee

This was dealt with under item 4

# 9. Speeding through The Parish - White Gates.

The Clerk reported that an email had been received from Highways informing the Parish Council that the cost of the gates had increased during the period since 2<sup>nd</sup> July 2019 since our cheque had been banked and that they were trying to source something cheaper to supply. The PC did not feel that this was acceptable as the money had been paid in good faith according to the quotation supplied. Tom FitzPatrick AGREED to chase Highways and find extra funding for the gates if needed.

Tricia Hartley-Palmer was not present to report on the Minuteman speed reduction device that she had requested. The clerk agreed to email Fakenham police station to request a speed check. The clerk also agreed to apply to the Parish Partnership fund for a SAM2 device to record the speed of vehicles that could be moved around the villages within the parish.

#### 10. Fourwinds Junction

Tom FitzPatrick AGREED to chase the request for white lines to improve this junction.

# 11. Co-Option of New Councillor(s)

There are now three vacancies.

# 12. Consideration of Contribution to the Green Park Centre

The electricity supply to the Green Park Centre had previously been cut by Mr Gawn and, reportedly by removing the fuses that were contained within Mr Gawn's premises.

Since then, local parishioners have been funding a generator to keep the Centre open. Following a general discussion with regard to future action that may be possible it was AGREED to donate £500.00 to the centre and a cheque was presented.

Linda Arthur
Clerk to Tattersett Parish Council
Email: Tattersettclerk@gmail.com

# 13. Tyre Mountain, Tattersett Business Park

There had been no progress on the removal of the tyre mountain. The Chairman asked the clerk to write to Jerome Mayhew (MP for Broadlands) to invite him to a meeting with the Council so that the matter could be progressed.

# 14. **Defibrillator**

The Council AGREED to go ahead with this scheme, whereby the British Heart Foundation will contribute £600, expecting the project to be complete by the end of August.

# 15. Planning matters:

# a) To receive results of previous applications

There were no new results.

# b) To receive new applications

There were no objections to any new applications

#### 16. Finance:

# a) To receive, consider and authorise payment of invoices

Payment to	Description	Payment	Comment
Miss Linda Arthur	Parish Clerk – Payment for period January 20 – March 20	£347.97	AGREED
Green Park Centre	Donation	£500.00	AGREED
NRM Wicken Green	Hedge Cutting	£150.00	AGREED
Thinking Rural CIC	Payroll	£12.00	AGREED
Norfolk PTS	Training Course	£48.00	AGREED
	Total	£615.95	

#### b) To record income received

Payment from	Description	Payment

#### c) Presentation of Financial Statement

The current Financial Statement was presented and was AGREED by the Council.

# 17. Correspondence:

# a) To receive correspondence that may require action to be taken

• There was no correspondence that required action.

# b) To receive correspondence for information only

Linda Arthur Clerk to Tattersett Parish Council Email: Tattersettclerk@gmail.com

The Clerk had circulated various documents prior to the meeting detailing correspondence and links to emails & websites.

# 18. Announcements

There were no announcements.

# 19. Date and time of next meeting

Monday 27<sup>th</sup> April 2020 at 7.00 pm The Green Park Centre, Wicken Green.

Meeting closed at 8.35 pm	(Chairp	person)
	(Date)	

Linda Arthur Clerk to Tattersett Parish Council Email: Tattersettclerk@gmail.com